Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Seven announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: POSTPONED for Thursday, September 26, 2024, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. due to Tropical Storm Helene

PLACE: Meeting POSTPONED due to Tropical Storm Helene

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Public Hearing has been Postponed due to Tropical Storm Helene.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Seven, in cooperation with Hillsborough County, will reschedule the public hearing for the McIntosh Road and Branch Forbes Road Project Development and Environment Studies. A new date will be announced soon.
All required notifications for the rescheduled public hearing will be done pursuant to state and federal regulations.
Information will also be available at either project website: 
www.fdotd7studies.com/projects/mcintosh-rd-us92-to-i4/public-involvement/public-meetings/ or 
www.fdotd7studies.com/projects/branch-forbes-road-us92-to-i4/public-involvement/public-meetings/.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.
The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated May 26, 2022, and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: n/a
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least Seven days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Roger Roscoe, District Seven Title VI Coordinator, at (813)975-6411 or by email at Roger.Roscoe@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Craig Fox, P.E., Project Manager, at (813)975-6082, email at Craig.Fox@dot.state.fl.us, or visit the project website.
